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St Josephõs Feast Day 

On Monday 19 March, we celebrated St. Josephôs Feast Day and the schoolôs 99th birthday.  We began 

by celebrating Mass.  Our choir, led by Mrs Bryant, sang together in public for the first time and, of 

course, sounded heavenly.  Father Biju blessed our mural in the Sports Centre, after Sue Capewell reminded us of the 

story it tells.  We are grateful to Sue and her helpers, including the children of St. Josephôs for this special addition to 

enhance our Catholic identity.   

Thank you also to the P & F for their support of this project.  Many parents and grandparents 

stayed to join in the learning in the classrooms before sharing morning tea donated by our amazing 

staff.  The children enjoyed the school óbirthday cakeô.  We all look forward to planning and 

celebrating the schoolôs centenary in 2019. 

Project Compassion  

St. Josephôs is currently supporting Caritasô Project Compassion Appeal in a number of different ways.  Our Prep 

students are running a colouring competition each week with winners receiving an ice-block voucher.  Entries are 50c 

and can be collected from the Prep classroom at break times.  Ice cream sandwiches are still popular at $2.   

The school community is incredibly proud of the efforts of Shelby Rowles, Year 6, who rode from Mundubbera to 

Gayndah on Sunday morning to raise funds for Caritas.  Shelbyôs modest target of $250 was eclipsed early and she has 

now raised over $1000.  Congratulations Shelby, Sam and Graham for your efforts and hard work. 

On Sunday, 25 March, Shelby is participating in the Queenôs Baton Relay in Maryborough as the torch heads towards 

the Gold Coast to launch the Commonwealth Games. Letôs support Shelby by having the St. Josephôs community there 

to cheer her on! 

Enhancing Catholic Identity Project ð Parent Surveys  

Our survey period is now open.  Please participate in this important research for our school community. 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR COMPLETING THE SURVEY 

a Go to http://www.schoolidentity.net/ 

a Enter the website access password Ghj654 

a On the main portal, click óto the surveysô 

a Under óUser Accessô click on óNew Userô 

a Enter the Entry Code M8yC65 in the field labelled óGroup entry codeô 

You will be given an individual user code and password. Please take note of both of these codes and keep them for 

future reference. These can be printed by clicking on the relevant button 

You will now be presented with the preliminary Identification Diagram and Profile Questionnaire. Once you complete 

these you will arrive on the main questionnaire page, where you must click on each questionnaire and answer the 

questions in it to advance to the next questionnaire. 



Please contact the school if you require support to complete this, including computer access or internet.  We would be 

happy to set some up for parents to access if necessary.  You do not have to be Catholic to complete the survey.   

 

The class with the most parent responses receives an ice-block party!  Make sure you email your completion 

certificate to the Office. 

 

Can I thank you in anticipation of your support in this valued element of our schoolôs strategic plan! 

 

Working Bee Thanks:  
 

Thank you to our hard-working parents and students who arrived early Saturday morning to assist with some jobs 

around the school.  We were able to clear out two of the sheds with the support of families who brought utes and 

trailers. The Menôs Shed were grateful for our donations. 

 

Other helpers topped up the sand pit and many gardens were weeded and trimmed.  We had some help from the parish 

too and are grateful, as always, for their support.  A BBQ was a lovely way to finish off the morning. Special mention 

to Lex Webster who came back on Sunday for more work! 

 

 

Purple Hero Day:  
As our cross-country is on Monday 26 March and Jaimie Roth will be in Brisbane 

completing the Story Bridge climb, we are celebrating Purple Hero Day this Thursday 22 

March.  There is merchandise available at the Office and Jaimie has a support page for 

donations for her bridge climb. 

 

Children are asked to wear something purple to help raise awareness for epilepsy. 

 

A message from Cassidy Megan ï founder of Purple Day 

 

Hi, my name is Cassidy Megan. Iôm 10 years old and I have epilepsy. I started Purple Day because I wanted to tell 

everyone about epilepsy, especially that all seizures are not the same and that people with epilepsy are ordinary 

people just like everyone else. I also wanted kids with epilepsy to know that they are not alone.  

 

 

Plant & Bake Sale ð Saturday 24 March  
Please support the Year 5/6 fundraising efforts for their Sydney/Canberra trip in 

September.  The plant and bake stall will be held outside the chemist from 8am.  

Baked goods can be delivered to the school on Friday afternoon from 2:30pm for 

pricing.  Please attach ingredients list to your baked goods. 

 

 

Mini Commonwealth Games ð 28 March  
St Josephôs is holding a mini Commonwealth Games in the last week of term.  This is a fun event sponsored by the 

North Burnett Council to generate interest in the Games. Students will be placed into one of five countries and rotate 

through a variety of fun events, for example tunnel ball or water bomb throwing.  Parent helpers are welcome on the 

day.  Please ensure you have completed the online training for Student Protection and given your certificate to the 

office.  
 

 

Many Blessings 

 
 

Terese 
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Thank you to our families and friends that joined us on Monday to celebrate the feast 

day of Saint Joseph . We gathered in the morning for Mass and enjoyed a beautiful debut 

performance from our school choir.  

A big thank you to Mrs. Bryant for leading our school choir 

and spending many lunch breaks to rehearse with the 

students. There were many proud staff and families 

watching on as the choir sang. Our students, families and 

friends were then invited to the blessing of the new school 

mural.  

A special thanks to Sue Capewell 

who lead the artistic vision of the mural and the many helping 

hands along the way that supported the project. A special 

thanks also to our P & F who provided funds to support the 

project and Rachael Koster 

and Karen Madden who were 

both a huge support to Sue 

through the project.   

Visitors were invited to  see the  Term One learning in 

classrooms and joined staff for morning tea. Thank you 

to all involved.  

Confirmation  

As we had started last year, children of the parish, already baptized into the Catholic 

faith are invited to complete their initiation as part of a parish -based, family -centered 

and school-supported Confirmation preparation program which begins in April this year.  

 The preparation requires a commitment from you and your family to all of the activities 

that we offer in the program.  

If you wish to proceed as part of the first stage of this process, please call the Parish 

(4161 1315) office no later than next Wednesday 28 March .  

You can also email Fr Biju at gayndah@bne.catholic.net.au with any questions or to 

register your interest.  

 



 

  

 
 

 

Lenten Reflection  

 

Jesus Carries the Cross  

When the chief priests and the police saw him, they shouted,  

òCrucify him! Crucify him!ó  

Pilate said to them, òTake him yourselves and crucify him; I 

find no case against him.ó ...  

They cried out, òAway with him! Away with him! Crucify him!ó  

Pilate asked them, òShall I crucify your King?ó  

The chief priests answered, òWe have no king but the emperor.ó  

So they took Jesus; and carrying the cross by himself, he went out to what is called 

The Place of the Skull, which in Hebrew is called Golgotha.  

 

Jesus, as you accepted your cross, you knew you would carry it to your death on 

Calvary. You knew it wouldn't be easy, but you accepted it and carried it just the 

same.  

 

Reflection  

 

When have you accepted a tough challenge or situation?   

 

Keep smiling 

Bec 

 

Sports News  
District Cross Country is to be held at the Gayndah Golf Club this coming Monday (26/3). Our students 
in Year 3-6 will board buses first. Our P-2 students will arrive at the Golf Course just after 10am, ready for 
their race. Please keep in mind that off-street parking will be available. No vehicles, other than buses and 
staff will be able to enter the complex. We are trying to minimise the amount of traffic into the club due to 
student safety during the event.  

North Burnett trials for netball, rugby league and soccer are held this Friday at the Gayndah State 
School. Good luck to all students trialing  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 8 

 
Year 1/2 - Hamish Baker 

Year 5 - Jeadin OôRourke 

Year 3 - Monique Hitchcock 

Year 6 - Abby Driver 

Prep - Cahal Pringle 

 

WhaʠÙʟ hˉ˞ɺˏ˚˔nʐÍ.. 
 

Purple Day for Epilepsy  

Thursday 22 March   

NO ASSEMBLY  

Friday 23 March    

Cross Country at Gayndah Golf Course  

Monday 26 March  

Mini Commonwealth Games  

Wednesday 28 March   

Holy Thursday   

Thursday 29 March, beginning at 9am   
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FROM THE OFFICE: 

 

¶ Donôt forget to ófollowô our St. Josephôs P & F Facebook page!  

¶ Spare 2018 calendars are available, please let the office know if you would like an extra 

for family members 

¶ If you would like a Direct Debit form for 2018 school fees, please let the office know. 

¶ Reminder to parents to return sports trials information and any levies ASAP to allow teams to be 

consolidated 

 

 

ICECREAM SANDWICHES 
 

Back by popular demand Year 5/6 will be selling their Ice Cream 

Sandwiches this Thursday at 2nd break for $2 each towards their 

Canberra Camp in September. 

 

 

 

TUCKSHOP 

Tuckshop orders are due together with payment by MONDAY 26th March. Late orders cannot be 

guaranteed due to stock on hand. 

 

 

 
SOUTH BURNETT COWHORSE COMPETITION 

¶ 8-00/9-00am Friday 11th May 2018 at Nanango Showgrounds 

¶ Open to all students of South Burnett Schools  

¶ Nominations close Monday 23rd April 2018 

Events include: 

Team Penning,     Working Cow Horse,  

Western Bending,     Barrel Race,  

Whip Cracking     Lead and Ridden Stock horse etc. 

Nomination forms available from:   www.saintmarys.qld.edu.au or contact St. Josephôs school office 

for entry forms. 
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